
FACULTY AND PROFESSIONAL STAFF

OF THE COLLEGE OF MEDICINE

Minutes of the Semi-annual Assembly

Dec 9, 2009

Presiding Officer Stephen Rinnert called the meeting to order.
Minutes of the previous meeting (June 11, 2009) were unanimously accepted.

Report from President John LaRosa

Dr. LaRosa reported about collaboration initiatives within SUNY's medical schools on clinical
research in order to take advantage of diverse patient populations. He would like to use Stony
Brook's templateto develop clinical trials involving all SUNY's medical schools.

Downstate is in negotiations with LICH about a possible merger. There are also ongoing
negotiations with Kingsbrook.
There is a new administration at Kings CountyHospital, which already has established a cordial
relationship with Downstate..

TheMPH program is now officially the School of Public Health. Thisname will be used
pendingapproval by the accrediting body.

The new biotechnology lab will be 12,000sqft. Funds are available for this.

Downstate's total revenue is 20%-State support, and 80%-Tuition, patient care and research.
UHB gets 10% from the state.

Dean's Report

Dr. Taylor reported that there was a large faculty turnout at commencement. There was a 100%
pass rate on Step 1 of the Boards. We have an increased number of applicants; they are
economically varied and diverse. Based on the AAMC data, Downstate is ranked #1 with
graduates staying local.

Academic Building-The money has been allocated for the new academic building. The cost for
this building is 100 million dollars. This project is going forward.

The new Anatomy facility hasbeen praised and hassatisfied the LCME recommendations

Dr. Marcia Gerber has joined the Admission's office

Dr. Pamela Sass has joined the Dean's office for the curriculum review
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